MINUTES

BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS

DATE:            November 5, 2014

TIME:             10:00 A.M.

PLACE:           500 N. Calvert Street

                        Room 308

                        Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT:      Donald Ocker, Vice-Chairman

                        Daniel Lavelle

                        Thomas Orisich

                        John Jensen

                        Brian Dunne

ABSENT:         John Mettee

OTHERS

PRESENT:       Pamela J. Edwards, Executive Director

                         James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director

                         Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General

                         Deborah L. Heil, Administrative Secretary
                         Janet Morgan, Outreach Coordinator

                         T. J. Frazier, President, Maryland Society of Surveyors

                         Bill Orsinger, MSS

                         Rena Butler

                         Doug Tilley

                         Jen Tereyla

CALL TO ORDER


Donald Ocker, Vice Chairman called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

MINUTES  

Motion (I) was made by Mr. Orisich, seconded by Mr. Jensen and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the October 1, 2014 meeting with corrections.
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COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT

15-LS-04 - Under investigation.
15-LS-05 - Consent Order signed and fine paid.  Close.


Motion (II) was made by Mr. Lavelle, seconded by Mr. Dunne and unanimously carried to accept the complaint committee's report.

EXECUTIVE SESSION


Motion (III) was made by Mr. Orisich, seconded by Mr. Lavelle and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 10:15 a.m., 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland  21202.  This meeting is permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article § 10-508.  The purpose of this meeting was to consult with Counsel.  Upon completion of the Session, the Board re-convened the public meeting at 10:30 a.m.

OPEN SESSION


Motion (IV) by John Jensen, seconded by Dan Lavelle, and unanimously carried that the conduct issue does not prohibit the applicant from being licensed and to allow the application to be reviewed for reciprocity.
NEW BUSINESS

Ms. Trust informed the Board that she and Ms. Edwards are updating the examination application.  When the draft is complete, it will be sent to the Board. She would like Board members to review it and submit comments.  This item will be placed on the agenda for discussion at the December meeting.

OLD BUSINESS
Firm Permit Bill

Ms.Trust reported that she and Michael Vorgetts met with the lobbyists for AIA, Maryland Society of Surveyors, along with Tim Quinn, and also with the ASLA lobbyist, Jack Evans.  MSS and ASLA agreed to submit the firm permit bill.  
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OTHER BUSINESS
PLS Designation


Don Ocker brought up the issue of the prohibition of the use of the PLS designation by licensees due to the ambiguity.  Licensees would like to be able to use the designation after their names.  This requirement is contained in COMAR 09.13.01.08.   
MARYLAND SOCIETY OF SURVEYORS REPORT


Mr. Frazier stated that 240 individuals attended the Fall Conference in Gaithersburg.  He further stated that 30 people attended the examination preparation session.  

He noted that next year's conference will be held in Baltimore in conjunction with MSPE.  MSS will coordinate and schedule an exam writing session with Mr. Mettee.

Mr. Frazier asked Ms. Edwards if she could arrange for a demographic query to learn the ages of licensees, by category.  Ms. Edwards will request that information from the IT department.

Bill Orsinger reported that a plat competition was held at the conference and was judged by Barry Hoyle.  He said some of the plats submitted did not meet the minimum standards of practice and that he addressed this issue and reminded everyone that the minimum standards of practice is to be used on all plats.


It was noted that the Board can come as a group to MSS conferences and  make a presentation.
PUBLIC HEARING @ 11:00 A.M.


A public hearing to hear comments from the public on the amendments to the Minimum Standards of Practice Regulations was convened at 11:00 a.m.   



Rena Butler, Chair of MSS Standards Committee, presented comments and suggested changes to Regulation .03.  T. J. Frazier and Bill Orsinger also presented comments.  
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Written comments were received from Gary Thurman regarding digital signatures.  His opinion is that digital signatures should not be allowed because of the risk of misuse. 

Ms. Trust noted that the amendments contain changes that will allow licensees to affix a digital signature to surveying documents.  Ms. Trust clarified that this change does not require licensees to use a digital signature.  It is optional but, when county permitting officials start requiring electronic submission of documents, this amendment will enable licensees to comply. 

Ms. Trust noted that final action to adopt the amendments will be taken by the Board at the December 3rd meeting.   Final action will include the non-substantive changes discussed at today's hearing.
APPLICATION FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYOR BY RECIPROCITY
1.  Donald F. Chandler, II - approved.

APPLICATION DENIALS


One application for Professional Land Surveyor by examination was denied because the application showed not enough minor engineering experience.


One application for Professional Land Surveyor by reciprocity was denied because the application showed not enough minor engineering experience.


Following a review of the above applications by a minimum of two board members, a motion (V) for approval was made by Mr. Orisich, seconded by Mr. Lavelle and unanimously carried.

ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, motion (VI) was made by Mr. Jensen, seconded by Mr. Dunne and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:40 a.m.

_______With Corrections

___x___Without Corrections






​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​

Signed by Donald Ocker, Vice-Chairman, December 3, 2014.
